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On March 12, 2020, the Governor of Puerto Rico, Hon. Wanda Vazquez, declared the Island
of Puerto Rico in a State of Emergency because of the imminent threat of the virus COVID-
19. On March 15 the Governor signed executive order 2020-23 establishing a “lock down” of
two weeks for the people in Puerto Rico. All businesses closed except those that were
categorize as essential for the citizens, such as, pharmacies and supermarkets. This “lock
down” was extended for two additional weeks with even stronger restrictions on social
distancing.

As a result, Media Power Group, Inc. (MPG) is currently operating partially to a 50%
capacity. Mr. Eduardo Rivero, President of MPG, will be responding the complaint since he
has persona knowledge of the allegations against MPG but as President of MPG is coping
with the current emergency and the impact it has on the daily operations of MPG.

For such reason, the undersigned requests on behalf of MPG an additional extension of time
until May 6, 2020 for MPG to present its response to the complaint. It is not the intention of
MPG to extend this process in bad faith but the current emergency has forced MPG's
operations to partialy halt and is diligently trying to manage the emergency in order operate
with the less negative impact as possible. Note that the answer is currently due on April 3,
2020 and that the “lock down” was put into effect after the previous extension requested on
March 4. The “lock down” for the moment will be in effect until April 30, 2020 and for that
reason the due date requested is for May 6, 2020.

José E. Céspedes Sabater, Esg.
405 Enrique Amedeo
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